
 

 
 

 

November 28, 2022 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 

Planning & Development and the Procurement Division recommend award of ITB No. 02-23, 
Code Inspection and Plan Review Services to Bureau Veritas North America, Inc. of St. Cloud, 
FL; C.A.P. Government, Inc. of Coral Gables, FL; Joe Payne, Inc dba JPI of Tampa, FL; 
Quorum Services, LLC. of Tampa, FL, the lowest most responsible bidders, in accordance with 
the bid specifications, in the estimated amount of $500,000.00 for the term of January 1, 2023 
through September 30, 2023, and then a not-to-exceed amount of $850,000.00 annually 
thereafter, with three (3), one (1) year renewal options. 

 

This Award recommendation will be considered by the City Council at the December 12, 2022, 
Work Session (9:00 a.m.) and voted on at the December 15, 2022 Council Meeting (6:00 p.m.).  
These meetings are held at Clearwater Main Library, at 100 N. Osceola Ave., Clearwater, FL 
33755. 

 

Inquiries regarding this Intent to Award can be directed to the City’s Senior Procurement Analyst 
at (727) 562-4633, or mailed to City of Clearwater, Attn: Procurement Division, PO Box 4748, 
Clearwater, FL 33758-4748. 

 
Posted on this date by: 

Eryn Berg 

Eryn Berg, CPPB 
Senior Procurement Analyst 
 

 
 


